
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 18th 2014  
  
Controller-General 
Nigerian Immigration Service Headquarters, 
Nnamdi Azikiwe Airport Road, 
Sauka, Abuja. 

  
Dear Sir, 
 

IN THE MATTER OF THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT AND THE 
FISCAL RESPONSIBILITY ACT: FREEDOM OF INFORMATION 

REQUEST 
 

Centre for Social Justice Limited by Guarantee (CSJ) on behalf of the Stop Impunity 
Nigeria Campaign is writing under the right to information guaranteed to all Nigerians by 
the Freedom of Information Act and to request for the following information in respect of 
the Immigration Service recruitment exercise that took place nationwide on Saturday 
March 15 2014. 
  

The total number of applicants that applied for the recruitment exercise; 

The total amount realised from the fees charged and paid by the applicants; 

The bank and the account number where the money realised from the applicants has 
been paid into; 

The signatories to the said account; 

In the alternative, whether the money realised has been paid into the Federation 
Account and the details of the payment (date, time, cheques, letters of transfer or other 
evidence of payment,) into the Federation Account; 

Details of the crowd control measures put in place for the nationwide exercise held on 
March 15 2014; 
Whether there was any drill(s) and rehearsal(s) prior to the recruitment exercise on 
Saturday March 15th ; 

Details of the security agencies involved in the crowd control and letters written to get 
them on board; 
Names, sex and addresses of persons who lost their lives across the nation while 
attending the recruitment exercise. 
 
Our request is further strengthened by section 48 (1) of the Fiscal Responsibility Act of 
2007 which requires the Federal Government to ensure that its financial and fiscal 



affairs are conducted in a transparent manner and accordingly ensure full and timely 
disclosure and wide publication of all transactions and decisions involving public 
revenues and expenditures and their implications for its finances.  
  
We trust that you will use your good office to ensure that the information requested is 
made available to us within the ambit of the aforementioned laws. 
  
With the assurance of our highest regards. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
  
Kingsley Nnajiaka Esq. 
Attorney 
 


